Benton County Arkansas Sewer Impfovement District No 1
Village of Cross Creek Apartments

PO Box 9299
Fayetteville, AR 72703
February 9, 2016
Shane Byrum
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118

"RE:  Villages of Cross Creek ‘
"7 "AFIN#01-00899  Permit #4811-WR-3 ~~ o o - ’ T

I am sending this letter to you as a follow up to our meeting on January 27, 2015 regarding the
above referenced facility. I appreciate the time you, Jamal Solaimanian and Colby Ungerank
spent with Ken Gregory and myself conversing our mutual concern and options for bringing this
facility into compliance with the permit requirements.

As discussed, we are exploring the viability of changing this facility to an NPDES discharge
permit to eliminate the need for the subsurface drip irrigation fields. The current permit is for a
design flow of 33K GPD, but historical data shows that at full occupancy of the apartments the
flow is consistently between 18K and 22K GPD. The current permit requirements are
15/CBODs3, 15/TSS and 2000 on fecal coliform. We are exploring retrofitting the existing facility
to comply with the permit requirement effluent limitation which you had suggested may be
10/CBODs 15/TSS and 1000 on fecal coliform; the dissolved oxygen and ammonia requlrements
yet to be determined.

The GPS coordinates for the limited stream we are considering discharging to are:

36°21° 55.59” N  94° 08’ 42.55”W  Elevation 1266’

We are prepared to move forward on this option and appreciate your input as to the feasibility of
utilizing this location for our discharge. I look forward to your response and continued support
regarding this matter. Thank you for your assistance.

Benton County Arkansas Sewer Improvement District No 1

CC:  Matt Holden District, 1 Field Inspector
Sandra Farmer, ADEQ Enforcement Analyst






